
File No. 20-1074-S5 
 

 

PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT (PLUM) COMMITTEE REPORT relative to 
recommendations on a Programmatic Coastal Development Permit (P-CDP) for Al Fresco outdoor dining 
on both private property and in the public right of way in the Coastal Zone. 
 
Recommendations for Council action: 
 

1. INSTRUCT the City Administrative Officer (CAO) to prepare a report with recommendations, with 
the assistance of the Department of City Planning (DCP), and the Los Angeles Department of 
Transportation (LADOT), as to the fiscal impact /alternative funding sources, to  encumber Coastal 
Transportation Corridor Fund No. 447, Department 94 set aside in Regional/Subregional 
Transportation Improvements, Account No. 447/9408NY,  for the preparation of a public access 
and parking study that recommends transportation demand management strategies and mitigation 
measures to address coastal access impacts in the most parking impacted areas within the Venice 
Coastal Zone and identify the necessary funds and resources needed to realize the recommended 
strategies and mitigation measures. 
 

2. INSTRUCT the LADOT, Bureau of Engineering (BOE) and the DCP, with the assistance of the City 
Attorney, to continue exploring the P-CDP application process in the Venice Coastal Zone subject 
to California Coastal Commission guidance and approval; and instruct the CAO, with the assistance 
of the DCP, to report on the fiscal impacts of the expenses of designing, adopting and implementing 
a P-CDP. 
 

3. INSTRUCT the Economic and Workforce Development Department and the CAO, with the 
assistance of the DCP, LADOT, BOE, and City Attorney, to explore additional alternative business 
support program efforts, including grants, resources for reduced permit processing time, and/or 
technical assistance for existing and eligible Al Fresco outdoor dining in the relevant Coastal Zones. 

 
Fiscal Impact Statement: None submitted by the DCP.  Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief 
Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report. 
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted 
 
 
Summary: 
At a regular meeting held on June 4, 2024, the PLUM Committee considered a Joint report from the DCP, 
LADOT, and BOE, relative to recommendations on a Programmatic Coastal Development Permit. A 
representative from Council District 11 provided comments in support of the matter.  After providing an 
opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to approve the Joint report recommendations from 
the DCP, LADOT, and BOE dated May 22, 2024, as amended and as detailed above.  This matter is now 
submitted to the Council for consideration. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
 

 
 

MEMBER VOTE 
HARRIS-DAWSON: YES 
LEE:    YES 
YAROSLAVSKY:    YES 
PADILLA: YES 
HUTT: YES 
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